

Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board OPEN MINUTES

Date: Friday 16 April 2021

Time: 9am

Venue: Board Room, Papanui Service Centre,

Corner Langdons Road and Restell Street, Papanui

Present

ChairpersonEmma NorrishDeputy ChairpersonSimon BrittenMembersPauline Cotter

Mike Davidson Emma Twaddell

16 April 2021

Elizabeth Hovell
Manager Community Governance, Papanui-Innes
941 8637
Elizabeth.Hovell@ccc.govt.nz
www.ccc.govt.nz



Part A Matters Requiring a Council Decision

Part B Reports for Information

Part C Decisions Under Delegation

The agenda was dealt with in the following order.

1. Apologies / Ngā Whakapāha

Part C

Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00026

That the apology from Ali Jones for absence be received.

Simon Britten/Emma Twaddell

Carried

2. Declarations of Interest / Ngā Whakapuaki Aronga

Part B

Emma Twaddell declared an interest in Items 12 and 13 – Discretionary Response Fund Applications – St Albans Residents' Association and took no part in the Board's discussion or voting on these items.

3. Confirmation of Previous Minutes / Te Whakaāe o te hui o mua

Part C

Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00027

That the minutes of the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board meeting held on Wednesday, 17 March 2021 be confirmed subject to the following additions:

- Add a note to Public Forum item 4.3 mentioning "the proposed "skip day" to be held at 10 Shirley Road.
- Add a notation that the Board will add the remediation of the Belfast netball courts and public toilet facilities to the list of projects that the Board will be advocating to bring forward in the 2021-31 Long Term Plan submission.

Simon Britten/Emma Twaddell

Carried

4. Public Forum / Te Huinga Whānui

Part B

4.1 Cranford/Innes Intersection Safety Concerns

Margaret Holland did not attend the meeting.



4.2 Flockton Street Increase in Traffic Volumes

Jo Scott, local resident, addressed the Board regarding the increase in traffic volumes and speeds on Flockton Street in light of the traffic calming measures currently being trialled to reduce rat-running in the area following the opening of the Christchurch Northern Corridor.

Ms Scott requested that Traffic Planning staff meet with residents regarding the results of the trials.

The Chairperson informed Ms Scott that the Board have been briefed on the impact of the traffic calming trials and the trials are going to be withdrawn immediately.

After questions from members, the Chairperson thanked Ms Scott for her presentation.

Attachments

A Public Forum Presentation re Flockton Street - Jo Scott ⇒

5. Deputations by Appointment / Ngā Huinga Whakaritenga

Part B

There were no deputations by appointment.

6. Presentation of Petitions / Ngā Pākikitanga

Part B

There was no presentation of petitions.

7. Notice of Motion

Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00028

Notice of Motion accepted without change

Part C

That the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board:

1. Requests a report with advice to enable the Board to consider revoking the name 'Gulati Lane' (518 Hills Road, RMA/2018/2032) and adopting a replacement name.

Pauline Cotter/Simon Britten

Carried

Cr Mike Davidson requested that his vote against the resolution be recorded.

8. Correspondence

Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00029

Officer Recommendation accepted without change

Part B

That the Papanui-Innes Community Board:



1. Receives the information in the Correspondence Report dated 16 April 2021 regarding the letter from the Ministry of Social Development in response to the Board's concerns about funding for local community organisations.

Emma Norrish/Emma Twaddell

Carried

9. Briefings

Community Board Comment

Part B

The Council's Community Travel Advisor and students from St Albans School, briefed the Board about the St Albans School Innovating Streets Project.

The Chairperson thanked St Albans School students and the Council Senior Planner for their presentation.

Attachments

A Innovating Streets for People St Albans School Project ⇒

10. Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board 2020-21 Discretionary Response Fund Application - Papanui Youth Development Trust

Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00030

Officer Recommendation accepted without change

Dart C

That the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board:

1. Approves a grant of \$8,000 from its 2020-21 Discretionary Response Fund to Papanui Youth Development Trust towards increasing their Administration Support.

Mike Davidson/Emma Norrish

Carried

11. Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board 2020-21 Discretionary Response Fund Application - Morrison Avenue Bowling Club (Inc.)

Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00031

Officer Recommendation accepted without change

Part C

That the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board:

1. Approves a grant of \$3,000 from its 2020-21 Discretionary Response Fund to Morrison Avenue Bowling Club (Inc.) towards the cost of purchasing fertilizers and chemicals for bowling green maintenance.

Emma Norrish/Pauline Cotter

Carried



12. Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board 2020-21 Discretionary Response Fund Application - St Albans Residents' Association

Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00032

Officer Recommendations accepted without change

Part C

That the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board:

1. Approves a grant of up to \$1,100 from its 2020-21 Discretionary Response Fund to St Albans Residents' Association towards Shirley Road Central Skip Day event and registration fee costs.

Pauline Cotter/Simon Britten

Carried

Emma Twaddell declared an interest in Item 12 and took no part in the Board's discussion or voting on this item.

13. Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board 2020-21 Discretionary Response Fund Application - St Albans Residents Association Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00033

Officer Recommendations accepted without change

Part C

That the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board:

1. Approves a grant of \$5,500 from its 2020-21 Discretionary Response Fund to St Albans Residents' Association towards the purchase of security cameras for Te Kohinga St Albans Community Centre noting that future applications for funding will be split between the Papanui Innes and the Linwood-Central-Heathcote Community Boards.

Pauline Cotter/Mike Davidson

Carried

Emma Twaddell declared an interest in Item 13 and took no part in the Board's discussion or voting on this item.

14. Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board Area Report - March 2021 Officer Recommendations / Ngā Tūtohu

That the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board:

1. Receives the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board Area Report for March 2021.

Community Board Resolved PICB/2021/00034

Part B

That the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board:

1. Receives the Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board Area Report for March 2021.

Waipapa/Papanui-Innes Community Board 16 April 2021



2. Nominates Emma Norrish, accompanied by any other available Board members, to represent the Board as the wreath layer at both the Belfast and Papanui memorial services on ANZAC Day, Sunday 25 April 2021.

Simon Britten/Emma Twaddell

Carried

15. Elected Members' Information Exchange / Te Whakawhiti Whakaaro o Te Kāhui Amorangi

Part B

Board members exchanged information on the following matters of interest:

15.1 Public Meeting - Housing Intensification

Duncan Webb, Member of Parliament for Christchurch Central, is holding a public meeting regarding policy changes for housing intensification. The meeting is scheduled for 7pm on Tuesday 20 April at the St Albans Community Centre.

15.2 Christchurch Northern Corridor Motorway Noise

The recent public meeting held in Redwood about noise from the new Christchurch Northern Corridor motorway resulted in the Mayor writing to the Minister of Transport to look at mitigation options such as a temporary speed limit reduction.

15.3 Edgeware Village

The Board discussed the following matters in relation to the Edgeware Village Area:

- 1. The proposed 'Barnes dance' crossing at the intersection of Colombo Street and Edgeware Road.
- 2. Road hatching at the intersection of Trafalgar Street and Edgeware Road.
- 3. Making the 30km/h speed limit more prominent.
- 4. Installing a 'Welcome to Edgeware Village' sign.

The Board requested a site visit and workshop with relevant project staff to discuss these matters.

Meeting concluded at 10.19am.

CONFIRMED THIS 7TH DAY OF MAY 2021.

EMMA NORRISH CHAIRPERSON